TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
October 15, 2018

The Town Council met October 15, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight

Glenn Littleton

Marilyn Collins

Chasity Chapman

Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Chief Barnett gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from October 1, 2018.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Minutes from October 1, 2018 as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton,
and Benson.

New Business

Angela with The Cassady Co. gave the Council an update on the Old School.
Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his Activity report for September. He
also reported they had sold one of the Dodge Chargers to Maplesville for $8,000.00. He
reported that the parade went very well Saturday.

Fire Chief Connor reported they had completed the fire classes that where here in
Thorsby, they had a total of 9 people to attend and 3 where from Thorsby. He thanked the

Town Clerk Crystal Smith for letting them use the annex for the classes.

Fire Chief Connor reported he had two people on Saturday for the Swedish Fest, Phillip
Porter and Zac Hamm.

Fire Chief Connor reminded the Council they would have the Mobile Unit from

Tuscaloosa Fire Collage here at the end of the Month on October 29" 30" 31%, and
November 1%,




Mayor Hight asked Fire Chief Connor about the Drill field. Connor reported they have
the ac unit to be installed and they are looking at have a work day in November to get
everything cleaned up and do some painting.

Terry Jackson reported Richard Wood Park. He also reported that he insurance company
totaled the 1988 Dump Truck and paid the Town $4882.00 and also said the Town could
keep the truck. Terry asked about putting it on Gov. Deals.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve to surplus the 1988 Dump Truck and put on
Gov. Deals. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman,
Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Collins asked about the Cemetery, Terry stated that is Vince Fulmers
Land.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith — no business at this time.

Council Member Benson asked about the old building by Mizzell”’s. Mayor Hight
reported that Mr. Headley had asked if the Fire department could burn them but they
cannot and that’s the last time he had talked to him.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for October 15,
2018. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton, and
Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins Chapman,
Crumpton, and Benson.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




